
 

   PTSO Meeting Minutes      January 16th , 2024 

 

 

• Welcome 

 

• Budget Review (Jennifer Saxton)  

o See Treasurer’s Report 

o Consider updating store revenue line 

 

• Fundraising Updates  (Nicole Monacell) 

o Sold $3,800 for PJ Fundraiser 

▪ Will provide one more option to buy before Feb. 1 

▪ Flier for the Bronco Times is ready 

o Book Fair (Trish) 

▪ Books / Items delivered by Feb 12th  

▪ (Feb 14th is half day for school) 

▪ Teachers can view Feb. 15th 

▪ Shopping starts Feb. 16th  

▪ Open during International Night on Feb 22nd  

▪ Feb. 23 in the morning will be the last time to shop 

▪ Need petty cash by Feb. 15th 
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o 6th grade dance “Glow Party” – March 8th ,  6pm- 8pm 

▪ 2 – 3 volunteers to lead it  (Happy and a few others) 

▪ Great success with this event last year: 

o Last year, wrapped gym in black paper 

o Photo booth area 

o Consider a prize for the craziest neon outfit or glow 
necklaces, etc. 

o Trish got tickets that had a stub.  Used tickets to get in 
the door, but students kept stub to get food inside.   All 
tickets came with glow necklace 

▪ Subcommittee to meet to start planning soon 

▪ Offer an option for students who need service hours to help 
set up (like National Junior Honor Society) 

o Spring Fundraiser:  Budget to be reviewed next meeting to determine 
if we need another fundraiser 

▪ Consider spirit day(s)  fundraiser (like our PJ Days last year, 
which worked best with the raffle tickets) 

 

• School Support  (Alisa Ogburn and Trisha Foster) 

o Winter Party recap (Happy) 

o Honor Roll 

▪ “A Honor Roll” Breakfast – Feb. 9th  

▪ “A/B Honor Roll”  

o ACE  

▪ Can use existing snacks left over from Winter Party 

▪ Still have ring pops 

▪ No expenses expected until mid-February 

o Character Ed  
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o Staff Appreciation –  

▪ Great turn out for the party in December 

▪ Super Bowl luncheon – Feb. 9th.   Sign-up for families to donate 
soup, etc. will be forthcoming  

 

• Family Events (Liz Mills and Shannon Myers) 

o International Night:  6pm – 7:30pm is the correct time 

o Beautification  

▪ Hough is still waiting to get their turf replaced which now 
looks likely to happen over the summer 

▪ We will get our materials for the front from Hough after 
they become available 

 

• School Store (Krissy Lenkaitis and Jen Basch) 

o Krissy will add some inventory to the shop 

o Store will be open every other Friday 

 

• Communications (Jodi Quiroz and Lisa Price) 

o Lisa doing well with social media 

o Website:  time to add some new events and delete the events 
that have passed (either Jodi or Lisa can update) 

▪ Glow Party 

▪ International Night 

▪ Book Fair 

 

• President Updates (Morgan Williams) 
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• Principal Updates (Chad Thomas) 

o End of Year parties:   

▪ Likely sometime the week of June 4th - 7th 

o Party dates are dependent on final testing schedule 

which the school will receive from CMS 

▪ Same format as last year 

▪ 8th grade party is usually the first date: likely June 5th or  6th  

o At Bailey Park 

o T-shirts by home room, pizza, field games run by the 

staff, DJ by Mr. Aiello 

▪ 6th & 7th grade party 

o At football field 

o Inflatables reservation by Jodi.  Need them to set up 

the night before 

o Hand out ice popsicles 

o No t-shirts, no pizza or food trucks 

o January 31 – Leader in Me Symposium in Charlotte. We will have 

two busses of visitors that day for 3 hours (~100 people) 

▪ Need to organize coffee, waters, etc. 

o February 1st – CMS Visitors (20 – 25 visitors) who will visit 

primarily 8th grade 

o Feb 6th : Music program performances this week 

o Feb 15th  – 16th:  5th graders tour the school 

o 5th grade parent meeting 

o Feb. 14th half day and MAP testing 
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• Parent Topic:  Student backpacks 

o Parents’ concern:  backpacks are too heavy 

o Bailey was one of the last schools to use lockers. The lockers 

consumed a lot of time.  Only half or less than half of students 

actually used their locker. Bailey was using string bags to put 

some things in the locker at a time, but it was all going home so 

that wasn’t working very well. Hough also doesn’t use lockers. 

o Students should only be carrying only one notebook per class. (If 

they have more, then they are carrying old ones.)  There are a 

few classes with exceptions (like Math 2) 

o Students often carry bulks supplies that they don’t need. (Like 

carrying 30 pencils, or a ton of pens, colored pencils, etc.) 

o Students worry they will be given a signature for not having all 

of these items 

o Consider smaller, lighter water bottles (like don’t carry huge 

Stanley water bottle).  Consider lighter lunchbox options. 

o Parent ideas: 

▪ Could students leave their chargers at home if they have 

charged their chromebooks? 

▪ Could parents donate extra chargers to leave in the 

classrooms? 

▪ Could the school consider letting students leave their 

chromebooks in their homerooms (or lockers) overnight if 

they are not needed for homework or if they have another 

computer at home they use? 

▪ Better align the back-to-school supply lists with what 

students actually need so parents aren’t buying (and 

students aren’t carrying) extra supplies that aren’t needed 

for a particular class. 
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▪ Some textbooks aren’t used much.  For example, a 6th 

grade math book only used 15 pages in it this quarter (but 

it is a large, heavy book the students carry every day) 

o Could students only take them home when needed? 

o Could teachers only print out the 15 pages the 

students will need instead of carrying the entire 

book?  

▪ Change the policy such that if a student isn’t carrying the 

right supply that teachers would not give a signature.  

(Have a less severe penalty so students don’t always feel 

the need to carry all of their supplies every day.) 

o Thunder Time:  staff members could do more bookbag audits to 

remove unnecessary items 

o If parents provide a doctor’s note, the student can pull a 

backpack with wheels 

o The chromebook charger can probably come out of backpacks 

when the chromebook is fully charged the night before. Chad 

Thomas is considering this option. 

o The Bailey administration is open to ideas that could work for 

both students and the staff 

o Chad Thomas will send a note to parents in an upcoming Bronco 

Times regarding backpacks and tactics to lighten them 

 

• Meeting Schedule:  second Tuesday of the month at 5pm 

o February 13th, 5pm 

o March 12th, 5pm 

o April 9th, 5pm 

o May 14th, 5pm 


